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 Issue 4 – 3rd November    
Believe to achieve!

‘Roots will grow down into God’s love to keep
us strong.’ – EPH 3:17

This term’s value focus is Trust

Dear Parents and Carers,

I would like to start this issue with an update about Mrs Cross. Thank you to
everyone who has sent their best wishes, cards and gifts for her - she was so
grateful for everything, and I have another pile of cards to deliver to her this
weekend. Unfortunately, she will need several more weeks off work while she
continues to recover. I would like to say a massive ‘well done’ to everyone for
the cake sale, to the volunteers and organisers, and to the customers. Thanks
to you all, a huge sum of £239.50 was raised, which has been sent over to
Cancer Research UK. Mrs Pocock is still waiting for the date for her operation,
but she is hoping that it will be soon.

When we last held parents’ evening meetings, we opened the booking timing
at 7pm, to allow for parents to get home from work before rushing to book a
slot. We have reflected on feedback from parents that this is bedtime, so a
tricky time. We therefore opened the booking system at 6pm this time around.
Please let us know if this is any better. Please be aware that the parents’
evening meetings for all classes will be held at the Lower Site.

Thank you to everyone for your patience and support this week with the
flooding warnings - you will see further down some photos from last Monday
(half term). We also appreciate all of the positive words from parents, at what
is a hard time for all. Thank you.

As this is a new term, with new learning planned, teachers have written new
TLPs (Termly Learning Plans) so that you can see what your children will be
learning about. These can be found on the website along with the Pick and
Mix homework sheets: Beech Oak Elm Birch Rowan Willow. As always for Year
6, the homework will be given out weekly directly to the children, as we
support their transition to secondary school and the self-organisational skills
they need for this.

Take care and God bless,
Mrs Walch

UPCOMING
DATES

Monday 6th November 
Start of Rowan Class swimming

lessons

Tuesday 7th & Thursday 9th
November 

Parents’ Evenings, held at Lower
Site for all classes

Tues: 3.50-6.00 
Thurs: 3.50-7.00

Thursday 9th November
BEDSA - Wear What You Like for

rainbow raffle donation

Friday 10th November
9:30 LS and 10:45 US

Remembrance assemblies
Forces parents welcome to

attend

Friday 17th November
Children In Need (details coming

soon from Miss Mewis)

Message from Mrs Walch

https://www.brinkworthearldanbys.wilts.sch.uk/page/?title=Termly+Learning+Plans+%2526amp%253B+Homework&pid=1430
https://www.brinkworthearldanbys.wilts.sch.uk/page/?title=Termly+Learning+Plans+%2526amp%253B+Homework&pid=1431
https://www.brinkworthearldanbys.wilts.sch.uk/page/?title=Termly+Learning+Plans+%2526amp%253B+Homework&pid=1432&action=saved
https://www.brinkworthearldanbys.wilts.sch.uk/page/?title=Termly+Learning+Plans+%2526amp%253B+Homework&pid=1433&action=saved
https://www.brinkworthearldanbys.wilts.sch.uk/page/?title=Termly+Learning+Plans+%2526amp%253B+Homework&pid=1434&action=saved
https://www.brinkworthearldanbys.wilts.sch.uk/page/?title=Termly+Learning+Plans+%2526amp%253B+Homework&pid=1435&action=saved


Spotlight on ...        behaviour 

Dates for Brinkworth Church:

Messy Church - Sunday 5th Nov 10,30am - Brinkworth Village Hall
Messy Christingle - Sunday 3rd Dec 4pm in Brinkworth Church

The following children have received certificates
in the last few weeks: Sammy, Darcie K, Abigail,
Lexi, Harry, Albie, Cameron, Faye, Harry, Millie,
Dylan, Kate, Rosemary, Louna, Katrina, Angus, Alfie,
Ada, Sophie L, Eve, Connie, Finley G, Ellie, Tansy,
Olivia, Lev, Seth, Brodie, Freya
Well done, everyone!

The Value of Trust
This term we will be focusing on the value of trust.
This is a very important value, and we will look at
two aspects - trusting others and being trusted
ourselves. It leads on nicely from the value of
friendship. This week, the children have considered
the quote ‘God is my strength’ and how this relates
to trust.

Pupils of the week

Behaviour at our school is generally very good. When I think about other schools in which I have worked,
and other schools that I have visited, we have a super culture here. A big part of our behaviour routine is our
clear and simple school rules:

Think before you act - be ready, be respectful, be safe.
Every class thinks about these rules at the start of each academic year, and what they mean for their age.
Being ready in Beech class is very different from being ready in Willow class, for example! However, having
our rules, and growing with them as they move through the school is a key way in which we support our
children to not only develop good behaviour characteristics during their time with us, but for the rest of their
lives.
If a child behaves in a way we think is not following our school rules, we will always take the time to explain
to them why we think this is, and how they could modify their behaviour, so that we are coaching them
through this time. Children must be expected to make mistakes while they are learning how to live in our
world, and so we take these opportunities to teach the children. If, after this teaching, children still show the
behaviour, we follow our behaviour steps (displayed around school and on our website in the behaviour
policy) which give children the chance to make a change.
We never label the child, only the behaviour. We would not say a child has been naughty; we would say that
they have shown poor behaviour, or they have made a poor behaviour choice. This is very important from a
psychological point of view.



The floods
During the half term break, and threatened again this week, there has been flooding in the village of
Dauntsey. On the Monday of half term, I spent the afternoon securing the flood defences around the
school, and opening the gate helped the water to flow (literally flow) around the building to the fields
behind. We were very lucky not to have been flooded, but our thoughts and prayers are with those
families in the village and further afield who have suffered during this time. Please reach out and let us
know if we can do anything.
We have been putting our flood defences up every night this week, to protect the building, and they will
be up over the weekend as well, as there is rain expected.

New vegetable planters
During the half term, Tom from GardenScape donated and built two vegetable planters for us, one on each
site. We are very thankful to GardenScape for these, and we already have lots of ideas for what to grow!
If you have any leftover seeds that you are able to donate to the school, we would be very grateful for
these, as we start our gardening adventures.



BEDSA Funding - 2022-2023



Any updated dates in the future will be marked in red for you to be able to identify them easily..

Thursday 30th November - Barn Theatre trip, now confirmed
Thursday 30th November - Maths Information Evening for Parents - 6.00pm
Monday 4th December - BEDSA Christmas Bingo - details to follow
Wednesday 13th & Thursday 14th December - Lower Site Christmas Productions
Thursday 14th December - Upper Site Christmas Carol Service, 6pm at Brinkworth Church
Friday 15th December - Christmas Lunch/Christmas Jumper Day - Whole School at Lower Site
Wednesday 20th December - End of Term 2
Christmas Holidays - 21.12.23-03.01.24
Thursday 4th January - Start of Term 3
Monday 15th January - Deadline for Primary School applications for September 2024
Wednesday 7th February - Safer Internet Day
Friday 9th February - End of Term 3
Half Term - 12.02.24-16.02.24
Monday 19th February - Start of Term 4
Monday 19th February - Start of Birch Class swimming lessons
Tuesday 27th & Thursday 29th February - Parents Evenings, held at Upper Site for all classes
Thursday 7th March - World Book Day
Wednesday 13th to Friday 15th March - Y4 Residential Trip to Braeside
Tuesday 26th March - Easter Service - Whole School Day at Upper Site
Thursday 28th March - TD Day - Children not in school
Easter Holidays - 29.03.24-12.04.24
Monday 15th April - Start of Term 5
Monday 13th May - KS2 SATS week
Wednesday 22nd May - NextGen Class Photographs
Friday 24th May - End of Term 5
Half Term - 27.05.24-31.05.24
Monday 3rd June - Start of Term 6
Monday 3rd to Friday 7th June - Y6 Residential Trip to Morfabay
Thursday 20th June - Induction Meeting for Parents of new Foundation Stage children
Friday 28th June - Sports Day
Thursday 4th July - Brinkworth Earl Danby’s Summer Fete - 6-8pm
Friday 5th July - TD Day - Children not in school
Thursday 11th July - Shuffle Up Day
Friday 12th July - Reserve Sports Day
Wednesday 17th July - End of Year Leavers Production - afternoon & evening performances
Thursday 18th July - Year 6 Leavers’ Party
Tuesday 23rd July - Year 6 Leavers‘ Church Service - all of school at US in the morning
Tuesday 23rd July - End of Term 6

Advance dates




